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Derby City Council – Response 

ID Reference FOI472043424 

Date 29 January 2024 

 
 

Information Requested 

At the Exec Scrutiny meeting on 18th December 2023, Andy Brammall gave a presentation on the Cabinet Agenda item 

“Transforming the Council using AI Technology”. In his presentation it stated “Save £200,000 annual – MTFP target” (ref: ~ 20 

minutes in, on the Youtube video). 

1.Can you please provide a comprehensive breakdown of how the £200,000 was saved e.g. number of people/depts, external 

contracts, purchased items etc that appropriately substantiates the statement that £200,000 has been saved. 

Response 

 

The Council incorporated a conservative saving of £200,000.00 in the “Medium Term Financial Plan 2022/23 to 2024/25 – 

Update and proposed Consultation” report to Council Cabinet on 21 December 2021 on page 30 with the savings profiled over 

2 financial years, - £100,000.00 to be delivered in 22/23 and a further £100,000.00 to be delivered in 23/24: 

“Leveraging Digital Automation Technology to provide services to citizens fully online, and actively push digital take up, 

while retaining sufficient face to face and telephone assistance channels to ensure no citizen is excluded from 

services.” 

The second year of the savings for the further £100,000.00 to be delivered in 23/24 were again included in the “Medium Term 

Financial Plan 2023/24 to 2025/26 – Update and proposed Consultation” report to Council Cabinet on 21 December 2022 on 

page 37: 
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“Deployment of the digital by default automation into revenues and benefits and the front door.” 

The savings were achieved from the following teams / areas: 

Team / Budget Saving Description Financial Year Savings 

Customer 

Management 

Reduced Agency Worker Capacity (Approximate 

equivalent of 2 x FTEs) 2022/23 £50,000.00 

Revenues & Benefits Reduced Contractor Workload 2022/23 £50,000.00 

Customer 

Management 

Reduced Agency Worker Capacity (Approximate 

equivalent of 2 x FTEs) 2023/24 £50,000.00 

Revenues & Benefits Reduced Contractor Workload 2023/24 £50,000.00 

   

£200,000.00 

 

 
 

Please note, the following applies, if the response includes council officers (or other officers) names. 

If you are a company that intends to use the names and contact details of council officers (or other officers) provided for direct 

marketing, you need to be registered with the Information Commissioner to process personal data for this purpose. You must also 

check that the individual (whom you wish to contact for direct marketing purposes) is not registered with one of the Preference 

Services to prevent Direct Marketing. If they are you must adhere to this preference. You must also ensure you comply with the 

Privacy Electronic and Communications Regulations (PECR). For more information follow this Link www.ico.org.uk 

For the avoidance of doubt the provision of council (and other) officer names and contact details under FOI does not give consent 

to receive direct marketing via any media and expressly does not constitute a ‘soft opt-in’ under PECR. 

http://www.ico.org.uk/

